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Mission Statement 

 

To spread the good news of Jesus Christ and the 
message of Godôs grace. 
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Mission Statement 
 

To share the Good News of Jesus Christ, through our 
worship, our education, and our role in our 

community and the world. 

A Message From Pastor Josh 

The Generosity of the Good Samaritan from Luke 10: 25-37 
 

Fall is here!  The daylight hours are getting shorter, the temperature is dipping lower, the leaves have 
turned and fallen, and the harvest is being brought in.  For me, the month of November is often associated 
with abundance and generosity.  It is a time when farmers reap what they have sown, the bow and gun deer 
seasons present opportunities for hunters to bag an animal for some extra meat, and then there is that special 
day that we call, Thanksgiving.  Here, families gather around feasts of food, share memories, and express 
gratitude for the abundance in their lives.  This month I want us to go back and look at a story that many of 
us are familiar with, The Good Samaritan, and see who our neighbor is and how generosity goes beyond 
simply giving money. 

My brothers and sisters in Christ, we do not have to look very hard to find people who are struggling 
and in need.  They are in our families, our churches, and in our local communities.  The question is, will we 
take the time to come alongside them and help or will we speed by them like the priest and Levite in our 
Bible story?  Being generous is more than just throwing money at someone or at some cause, it is about 
growing in our relationship with Jesus Christ and learning how to be a steward of all the resources given to 
us.  It is also about being willing to be authentic and develop relationships with others, even people we may 
not normally associate with.  In the story from the Gospel of Luke, we see that this ñoutsiderò is the only one 
who is willing to stop and help the struggling man on the side of the street; he is willing to see this person as 
a neighbor.  He is then willing to give of his time, energy, and resources.  He bandages his wounds, puts him 
on his own animal, and pays for a room for him, and negotiates with the innkeeper for his extended care.  
Jesus then tells all of us that we are to do likewise. 
 Friends, being a good neighbor can be a slow, hard, and even uncomfortable process, but it is what we 

are commanded to do.  As we seek to love our neighbor, we are called to be generous and share the things we 

have been given, our time, our energy and gifts, our money, and our stuff.  To be generous and love our 

neighbor may require us to give more than we receive.  It requires us to give out of our substance, whether 
we have a lot or a little.  Generosity encourages us to help other people, even when they are different from 

us, or to give even when it doesnôt make sense.  Here is the thing, when we love our neighbors and live 

generously, we see transformation.  Not only can we see transformation and change in the lives of our 

ñneighborsò, but God also changes and transforms us.  During this month of November, I encourage all of 
you to find ways to love and care for your ñneighborsò and to live generously!  God bless! 



 

Missions and Ministries 

Ongoing Prayer Ministry 
 
Please lift up our homebound friends in prayer.   
Bloomer and New Auburn friends:  Dick and 
Verona Donahue, Betty Kistner, Fern Meisner, 
Juanita Rufledt, Betty Wallsch, Louise Hacker. 

Bloomer On Going Missions 
 
Keep on collecting your... 
...Aluminum cans...The money is used toward  
helping our youth with summer camp funding and 
such.  Thank you so much for the  donations and 
save them up for the spring! 
...Pop tabs...They will be given to Ronald 
McDonald House Charities to help raise money so 
the people that need to stay there are able to do it 
without worrying about how to pay for where they 
will stay when their child is in the hospital. 
...Box Tops...The box tops go to help the area 
schools.  Remember to enter them into the Box 
Tops website. 
If you have any questions about these missions 
please feel free to contact Maryann Gumness or 
Juanita Fransway. 

Caps and Personal Hygiene 
 
Do you have any brand new personal hygiene 
products or hats that you have knit that you would 
like to donate to various organizations?  Talk to 
Juanita Fransway and she can help you get them 
to people in need.  You can find her Sunday 
mornings at Bloomer UMC. 

New Auburn UM Women of Faith    
On Thursday, November 4th the New 
Auburn UM Women of Faith will meet 
at 1:00pm in the basement.  Bring 
your November/December UPPER 
ROOM for our Monthly Devotional 
Bible Study.  
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W.O.W.  
(formally United Methodist 

Women) 
 

We have a new name for the 
Womenôs Group!  W.O.W. stands 
for many things...Women of Worth, Women of the 
Word, Women of Wonderé 
At our next meeting we will be recapping the 
downtown Trick or Treat event and will discuss 
some upcoming Christmas events.  Please join us 
on Tuesday, November 2, at 6:00pm in the 
Fellowship Room for our next meetingðall are 
welcome.  Have a blessed Thanksgiving! 

New Auburn Pitcher Ministry 
 
New Auburn UMC will be open 
Saturday, November 6th from 8am 
until 12pm to distribute Brita Water 
Pitchers.  If  you know of anyone in need from the 
Village of New Auburn, please feel free to fill out a 
coupon so they can receive one at no charge.   
Looking ahead:  Saturday, December 4th will be 
the last Saturday New Auburn UMC will be open for 
pitcher distribution. 

Save The Date 
 
§ November 3rd at 12pmðSack Lunch with 
Pastor at New Auburn UMC 

§ November 4th at 6pmðWorship Committee 
Meeting at Bloomer UMC for both churches 

§ November 12th at 7pmðBarhopping with 
Pastor at the Bloomer Brewing Company, LLC 

§ December 7th at 6pmðCharge Conference at 
New Auburn UMC 

§ December 14th 4:30pmðW.O.W. Community 
Christmas Caroling Event 

§ December 24th 4:00pmðChristmas Eve 
Service at Bloomer UMC 

§ December 24th 6:00pmðChristmas Eve 
Service at New Auburn 

New Auburn Purse Ministry 
 
Please be advised New Auburn UM Women of 
Faith are NO LONGER collecting purses.   
We wish to thank you for the purses that you have 
donated to us these past years.  They have been 
and will continue to be put to good use.   
We will continue to collect personal size hygiene 
products.  These items will be boxed and given to 
Homeless and Abuse Centers for them to distribute 
as needed. 
Thank you again for your help regarding this 
mission of need. 



 

Bloomer Loose Coin  
 
The fourth quarter of 2021 loose coin 
offering will go to the Bloomer 
Community Clothes Closet. 

New Auburn Loose Coin 
 
Our New Auburn UMC will be 
assisting the Security Bank 
ñSantaôs Helpersò in providing 
children in the New Auburn 
School District with Christmas 
gifts and food. This will be the 
14
th
 year we have been a part 

of this much needed mission. 
Last year, through the November offerings, we 
provided over $1,050 in gifts and food purchases.  
Gift request cards and money envelopes will be 
placed in the back pew by mid November.  Please 
return the gifts to the church no later than Sunday, 
December 4

th
.   If you would rather not purchase a 

gift, but would like to help, Veda would need your 
monetary donation by Monday, November 22 so 
that she can do the shopping as she did last year. 
Thank you for your generous spirit.  If you have 
any questions, please contact Veda at 715-967-
2055. 

Charge Celebrations / Missions and Ministries 

New Auburn Birthdays 
 
 03  Kaleb Butterfield 
 04 Alex Kouba 
 08 Brett Stuckert 
 11 Wesley Stuckert  
 14 Ilene Moos 
 16 Mark North 
 19 Chris Butterfield 
 22 Dan Stanford 
 27 Dawn Trowbridge 
 28 Garrett Stilley 
 30 Charlotte Stanford 

New Auburn Anniversaries 
 
 08 Dan and Peggy Stanford 
 13 Mike and Janie Super 

Bloomer Birthdays 
 

 06 Alisha Hauf 
 13 Phyllis Moos 
 14 Joe Zeman 
 16 Ben Dachel 
 17 Sariah Teubert 
 18 Trajan Bourget 
 18 Carl Gumness 
 24 Karin Olson 
 30 Angie Woodman 

Bloomer Anniversaries 
 
 01 Byron and Gale Boettcher 
 05 Dennis and Linda Snyder  
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Thank You to the Anonymous Donor 
 
Thank you so much to the anonymous donor that 
made a very generous donation to both the New 
Auburn and Bloomer youth programs.  Both 
programs will put the donations to good use. 
New Auburn will put the donation toward supplies 
for their programming. 
Bloomer will be purchasing new Jesus Centered 
Bibles for the youth.  The remainder of the donation 
after the Bibles are purchased will go toward the 
younger kidsô Christian education. 

Kidzillion and Youth Group  
Thank You 

 
Thank you so much to the volunteers that help with 
these programs!  If it werenôt for your help the 
programs would not be as successful as they are. 
Sandi Marek, Shelly Yohnk, Angie and Brandon 
Woodman, Mary Kay Stoffel, Jan Crowell and 
Peggy Stoffel for providing snacks for Kidzillion 
and meals for Youth Group. 
Ben Olson, Nanci Nelson, and Peggy Stoffel for 
picking kids up at school. 
Pastor Josh, Nanci Nelson, Delaney Stoffel and 
Jan Geissler for helping with the teaching and 
activities. 
Thank you to Maryann Gumness for providing the 
pumpkins for the Halloween activities and Cheri 
Bourget and Peggy Stoffel for the fun goodies the 
kids got to take home. 
Finally, thank you to all of you that pray for 
these programs.  God is definitely answering your 
prayers. 



 

Christian Education/ Missions and Ministries  
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Christ, Coffee, And Conversation  
 
Christ, Coffee, and Conversation always 

has an open seat.  Join us for learning about 
women and men of the Bible.  After Christmas the 
movie ñThe Chosenò will be studied and discussed.  
More info on that to come at a later date. 

Bloomer Children and Youth 
Programming 

 
In October we continued to delve into the Heart of 
God during Kidzillion.  We used Elijah as our guide 
as he heard God in a whisper and trusted God to 
feed him with food provided by ravens.  We ended 
the month with our Halloween party.  There was 
pumpkin painting, eyeball races, bobbing for 
gummy worms and God bringing dry bones to life to 
help Ezekiel. 
Youth group finished up getting to know each other 
through music and moved straight into Christmas.  
Now they are busy planning the porch pot for the 
Bloomer Chamber of Commerceôs porch pot 
competition.  Of course about the last 20 minutes 
we also have our weekly game of Bible Apples to 
Apples.  The last Wednesday of the month we also 
tried our hand at pumpkin carving. 

ñRocking Around The Christmas Treeò 
 
On November 14

th
, from 12:00-2:00 p.m.,  Bloomer 

UMC will be decorating the church for Advent and 
Christmas.  This year we are making it a church-
wide event.  Come by yourself or bring the entire 
family.  It will be a time of fellowship and fun with 
Christmas music streaming, coffee and hot 
chocolate brewing, and some light snacks for 
sampling.  Come and have some fun with us (and 
yes, we will be done before the Packer game).  If 
you have any questions, please contact Maryann, 
Kyle or Pastor Josh. 

Bloomer UMC New Signs 
 
New signs were installed thanks to:  pattern 
helpers,  Hazel Clemmens, Dexter and Eleanor 
Martin; painters, Dexter and Eleanor Martin and 
Maryann Gumness; installation by Dale, Maryann 
and Carl Gumness.  Funded by Fern Meisner in 
memory of the Rehm family.  Thank you Fernie for 
your generous gift! 

Old Sign New Sign 

Below:  Dale and Carl 

Above:  Maryann, Ellie, Dexter, 
Dale 

Missing:  Hazel Clemmens 


